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BAS MEETING MINUTES 

Chandler Field 

August 9, 2006 

 
Meeting called to order by President Rich Anderson at 
7:00pm, with 13 members and one guest present. 

Old Business 

Motion made by Tony Kilwein, with second by Dean 
Chandler, to accept last month’s meeting minutes as they 
appeared in the last newsletter. Motion was voted and 
passed. 

Treasurer Ken Jochim reported a bank balance of 
$10132.84. 

Rich Anderson gave thanks to the members of the club who 
made our fun fly day a success. It was reported we had 49 
people at the event. 

Rich also thanked Tony Kilwein for purchasing 8 new 
chairs for the field. These new black chairs are much stur-
dier and safer than the old whites ones we had previously. 
Rich reported that changing the parking configuration at the 
field would not take place until we have our contract with 
the city renewed. 

Rich mentioned that the city is requesting waivers from 
event participants who spend time in the area surrounding 
the airfield due to the presence of plague in the area. Rich 
provided members of the August 12th pylon race with the 
necessary waiver forms. 

CU will be using the field from 10:00am until noon on 
August 15th for an outreach project with area high school 
students. 

New Business 

Tony Kilwein agreed repair the damaged flight station 
fence. 

On September 16th, starting at 9:00am, we will be having a 
workday for the club. The main effort will be to prepare the 
shelter house for painting. 

Dean Chandler and Rich Anderson will spray weeds one 
more time this year. 

Rich Anderson gave thanks to Joe Cowan, the owner of 
Hobby Town USA in Longmont, for letting us use his 
building for our future meetings. Remember, meetings in 
October and beyond will be held at the new HobbyTown 
location. 

Motion by Augie Bruno, with a second by Ken Jochim, to 
investigate and report back to the club on an upcoming 
model exhibition. The exhibition will be held at the Wings 
Over the Rockies Museum on February 10, 2007. Motion 
voted and passed. Ken volunteered to do the investigation 
and report back to the club. 

Show and Tell 

Rich Anderson displayed a bottle of Dawn Power Dissolver 
he claims cleans your dirty engine with ease. 

Adjourn 

Motion to adjourn by Jerry DePorter, with a second by 
Tony Kilwein, voted and passed.  

Respectfully submitted, 
Rudy Glick 
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OUT AND ABOUT 

A Modern Abbott and Costello 

Courtesy of Rich Anderson 

If Bud Abbott and Lou Costello were alive today, their 
infamous sketch, "Who's on First?" might have turned out 
something like this:  

COSTELLO CALLS TO BUY A COMPUTER FROM 
ABBOTT   

ABBOTT: Super Duper computer store. Can I help you?  

COSTELLO: Thanks. I'm setting up an office in my den 
and I'm thinking about buying a computer.  

ABBOTT: Mac?  

COSTELLO: No, the name's Lou.  

ABBOTT: Your computer?  

COSTELLO: I don't own a computer. I want to buy one.  

ABBOTT: Mac?  

COSTELLO: I told you, my name's Lou.  

ABBOTT: What about Windows?  

COSTELLO: Why? Will it get stuffy in here?  

ABBOTT: Do you want a computer with Windows?  

COSTELLO: I don't know. What will I see when I look at 
the windows?  

ABBOTT: Wallpaper.  

COSTELLO: Never mind the windows. I need a computer 
and software.  

ABBOTT: Software for Windows?  

COSTELLO: No. On the computer! I need something I can 
use to write proposals, track expenses and run my business. 
What do you have?  

ABBOTT: Office.  

COSTELLO: Yeah, for my office. Can you recommend 
anything?  

ABBOTT: I just did.  

COSTELLO: You just did what?  

ABBOTT: Recommend something.  

COSTELLO: You recommended something?  

ABBOTT: Yes.  

COSTELLO: For my office?  

ABBOTT: Yes.  

COSTELLO : OK, what did you recommend for my of-
fice?  

ABBOTT: Office.  

COSTELLO: Yes, for my office!  

ABBOTT: I recommend Office with Windows.  

COSTELLO: I already have an office with windows! OK, 
let's just say I'm sitting at my computer and I want to type a 
proposal. What do I need?  

ABBOTT: Word.  

COSTELLO: What word?  

ABBOTT: Word in Office.  

COSTELLO: The only word in office is office.  

ABBOTT: The Word in Office for Windows.  

COSTELLO: Which word in office for windows?  

ABBOTT: The Word you get when you click the blue 
"W".  

COSTELLO: I'm going to click your blue "w" if you don't 
start with some straight answers. What about financial 
bookkeeping? You have anything I can track my money 
with?  

ABBOTT: Money.  

COSTELLO: That's right. What do you have?  

ABBOTT: Money.  

COSTELLO: I need money to track my money?  

ABBOTT: It comes bundled with your computer.  

COSTELLO: What's bundled with my computer?  

ABBOTT: Money.  

COSTELLO: Money comes with my computer?  

ABBOTT: Yes. No extra charge.  

COSTELLO: I get a bundle of money with my computer? 
How much?  

ABBOTT: One copy.  

COSTELLO: Isn't it illegal to copy money?  

ABBOTT: Microsoft gave us a license to copy Money.  

COSTELLO: They can give you a license to copy money?  

ABBOTT: Why not? THEY OWN IT!  

(A few days later)  

ABBOTT: Super Duper computer store. Can I help you?  

COSTELLO: How do I turn my computer off?  

ABBOTT: Click on "START".............  
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FIELD PARKING 

There are parking spaces at the field marked and desig-
nated as handicap parking. We’ve been notified that if City 
Park Rangers see vehicles parked in those stalls without a 
proper handicap tag displayed they will start issuing viola-
tion tickets. The fine for this type of ticket is $125.00. 
All members need to be aware that, if you park in a handi-
cap stall without a tag and a ranger comes by, it could 

become an expensive day of flying. 

CLUB DVD LIBRARY OPEN 

The Club DVD library is open: 
 milehighwings.com/club/dvd.htm 
You can request a title via e-mail and pick up the DVD at 
the club meeting. Don’t miss Tucson Aerobatic Shootout, 
the best R/C video of all times! 

Please feel free to e-mail me your suggestions regarding 
the new DVDs to add to the library. 

Boris Sergeev, Club Librarian 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Watch the Osprey Nest! 

The ospreys have nested again this year on the dummy 
telephone pole erected by Boulder Parks northwest of the 
field. Please try to avoid flying or disturbing the ospreys, 
especially in August and September when the young chicks 
are learning to fly. 

Flying Field Hours Clarification 

The question of the flying field hours was recently brought 
up, partly because the old hours were established when we 
were in much closer proximity to our neighbors and electric 
powered models were almost unheard of. Although it seems 
logical that one could fly a quiet model outside of estab-
lished flying hours without disturbing anyone, club mem-
bers are advised not to do so. Our agreement with the city 
explicitly states our flying times, and we have been unsuc-
cessful in re-negotiating these times in the past, so it’s in 
the best interest of the club members to stick to the current 
hours. 

From The Editor 

I am going to try to keep a calendar of upcoming events in 
the newsletter in the “announcements” section of the news-
letter. Please let me know if you have any local events I 
have missed. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

September 16
th
, 2006 

LAMA Electric Funfly  

LAMA Airfield 

For more info: 

Jay McDonald (303-530-1146) 

Or 

http://www.lamarcclub.com/ 
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FLYING FIELD HOURS 

9:00am to dusk on weekdays 
10:00am to dusk on weekends 

CLASSIFIEDS  

  

INSTRUCTORS LISTING 

Call if you need help getting started: 

Tony Kilwein  303-438-8500 Futaba 

Wendell Wickstrom 303-494-9324 Airtronics 

Ken Jochim  303-444-3206 JR 

James Mack  303-819-6669 Futaba 

THE YELLOW PAGES 

A listing of area merchants, whose products are of interest to 
R/C enthusiasts; provided as a service to our members. 
Some will give you a discount with your current club card. 

Phil's R/C Playground, 2850 Iris Ave. Suite k-1, Boulder 
(720-406-8409), Phil Bitter 

Mile Sky Hobbies (formerly known as HSJM Ltd. Hobbies), 
1300 W Midway, Broomfield (303-439-2640), Steve Clark 

Action Hobbies, 1477 Carr, Lakewood, (303-233-6275), 
Glen A. Magree 

Hobby Town, 1935 Main St. Longmont, (303-774-1557)  

Mile High Wings store@milehighwings.com  
Your source of R/C Simulator interfaces and all-composite 
ARFs: www.milehighwings.com  

Don's Hobbies, 815 10th Street, Greeley (970-353-3115) 
Tony Farro 

Things with Wings, 6268 W. 10th #2 Greeley (970-352-
1067) Jim Richardson 

Hobby Town, 6815 W. 88th Ave., Westminster, (303-431-
0482), James Miley. 

Heliport Hobbies, 1400 W. 70th Street, Denver 303-430-
8828, also Magnum Fuels 

FIELD BOX FOR SALE 

Aircraft starter box for sale. Includes box, starter, battery, 
fuel pump, and a covering iron. Call Ken or Paula, 
(303) 442-4328. 

AIRPLANE KITS WANTED 

Looking for airplane kits, new or old, that will never get a 
chance to be built, or are no longer needed. Please contact 
Wan Suwito at (720) 212-8464, or email me at 

suwitow@yahoo.com 


